Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0569/P

	Development Proposed:
	MULTI PURPOSE CLASSROOM EXTENSION AND ASSOCIATED ROOF VOID STORE AT CHIPPING BRABINS PRIMARY SCHOOL, LONGRIDGE ROAD, CHIPPING, PRESTON

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No observations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The Council’s observations are sought on a proposed classroom extension to the rear of the school, which is situated within the settlement boundary of the village but outside of the conservation area.  There are neighbouring dwellings to both sides, the nearest of which is approximately 30m distant (from the proposed extension) and there are fields at the rear.  The maximum dimensions of the proposed extension are 10m x 8.9m x 6.6m to the ridge with a 40o roof pitch.  Materials used would consist of natural stone walls and a slate roof.  The building has been extended previously and consists of pitched and flat roofs and I consider that the scale and design of this proposed extension is appropriate.  The proposal is towards the rear of the site where it will not be prominent from the road although a public footpath runs adjacent to the side of the school.  In terms of residential amenity, I am satisfied that as the nearest neighbour is approximately 30m away from the extension, loss of light or overlooking would not be significant.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That Lancashire County Council be advised that Ribble Valley Borough Council do not intend raising any objection.


DATE INSPECTED: 18 JULY 2006














